 Adolescent booster dose of Tetanus, Diphtheria, Pertussis (Tdap) vaccine 
Through September 14, 2012, 1,121 cases of pertussis have been reported in Iowa - a 502 percent increase from the five-year average of 186 cases. Since the 1980s, cases of pertussis (whooping cough) have been steadily rising in the United States. This is due to waning immunity after completion of the primary series of pertussis-containing vaccines by 6 years of age. The greatest number of pertussis cases is in adolescents aged 10 to 13, but the greatest risk of serious complications, such as bacterial pneumonia and death, is in infants under 12 months of age. 

The Advisory Committee on Immunization Practices (ACIP) recommends a booster dose of pertussis-containing vaccine for adolescents at age 11 to 12 years. There is no 

minimum interval from previous tetanus-containing vaccine; people who received a recent dose of Td can receive Tdap vaccine at any time. Two Tdap vaccines are available in the United States. For more information on pertussis vaccine, visit www.cdc.gov/pertussis/vaccines.html.
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